The Secretary Prisoners National Aid Society,

A Chara,

At its meeting on Friday last, April 21st, the Provisional Council considered your letter of the 27th ult. asking for a donation for the Belfast Prisoners dependents.

The feeling of the Council on the matter was that, under its Constitution, it can give no official support in the way of finance to any other organisation. However, it was agreed that individually any member of the Council was free to give donations to you, as the cause for which donations were being sought was undoubtedly a most deserving one. Your letter was brought to the notice of each member of the Council as an individual.

Is mise le meas.

Organising Secretary of the Anti-Partition of Ireland League.